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INTRODUCTION

This month will include three Seasons of the Liturgical year. We will finish the Season
of Lent which will lead into Holy Week and then we will begin our celebration of the
Easter Season. Mindful of this very busy time for liturgical musicians and that school
holidays happen during April, | thought it would be best not to introduce too much
new material in the Newsletter. Rather, | would like to look ahead beyond Holy
Week and give some suggestions of music for the feasts at the end of the Easter
Season and then for the beginning of Ordinary Time.

Speaking of music suggestions, | haven't given any music suggestions for Holy
Week, but the hymnals cover that adequately, in particular CWB II. | have given
suggestions for the Second Sunday of Easter — Sixth Sunday of Easter. Just as |
haven’t given any music suggestions for Holy Week, | have given minimal
suggestions for the Ascension — Sacred Heart of Jesus. Again, the hymnals cover
these Solemnities very well with music suggestions. For each of these solemnities, |
have given the hymn from Introit Hymns for the Church’s Year and the hymn that
corresponds to the Gospel Reading for the day from Hymns for the Gospels.

Please note the suggestions for the settings of the Sequences for Pentecost Sunday
and Corpus Christi which | have highlighted in this month’'s Newsletter. For
Pentecost Sunday, Trinity Sunday, Corpus Christi and Sacred Heart, | have
suggested the hymns by James McAuley and Richard Connolly which would be
suitable. These hymn suggestions are listed on pages 23 and 24.

| have repeated from last month’s Newsletter music suggestions for ANZAC Day
(Tuesday 25 April). ANZAC Day is an important day for us both on the civic and the
liturgical calendar and so the liturgy should be enhanced by appropriate music. It
has been declared as a National Day of Prayer by the Australian Bishops
Conference. Hymn Suggestions are given on page 16.

At the end of this Newsletter (see pages 25-37) | have included hymns for the Easter
Season, Ascension, Pentecost, Trinity Sunday and Corpus Christi. Chris and | have
written the hymn texts to existing tunes. We are merely offering them as a possible
resource for you to use in your parish settings. We are not part of the OneLicense
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scheme so you will not need to report the use of these hymns. Nor are we seeking
any royalties for reproducing the texts. The only thing we ask is that you
acknowledge us as the authors. We hope that these hymn texts will be of assistance
to you in your repertoire for these Solemnities.

We continue to offer workshops to parish musicians and are happy to come and
visit your parish if there is a liturgical music topic that you would like further
instruction or support on. Please feel free to contact me (see contact details on
page 38).

| have listed the workshops for May-July on page 4. There are no workshops during
this month due to Holy Week and the school holidays. Our next set of workshops
will be the Music Reading Course in May. This course is an introduction to the basic
principles required to read music. We have found this course helpful to people in
the past and so thought we would offer it again this year.

In the reflection from Sacrosanctum Concilium, | am continuing to look at the
articles specifically about Sacred Music. This month, | am continuing to examine
article 114 (following on from last month). This month, we begin a series of looking
at those pas of the Mass which pertain to the choir and those which pertain to the
people.

| hope and pray that the music you provide for the Holy Week liturgies in your parish
will help people pray and enter into Christ’s Passion, Death and Resurrection more
fully.

| would like to wish all readers of this Newsletter a very Happy and Holy Easter
Season. | pray that you will experience the joy of Christ’s Resurrection over the fifty
days which we call Easter!

Alessio Loiacono
Music Field Officer - Centre for Liturgy



NEWS

There was a workshop on singing The Exsultet, held on Friday 17 March. Six people
attended at the Centre for Liturgy and now know how to sing the Exsultet.




WORKSHOPBAY-JULY2023

The workshops planned for May to July 2023 are as follows:

5. Music Reading Course |
- Thursday 4 May

- Thursday 11 May

- Thursday 25 May

6. Psalmist Training Course
-Thursday 1 June

-Thursday 8 June

-Thursday 22 June
-Thursday 29 June

7. Copyright Il (this workshop is a repeat of the copyright workshops held
earlier this year)
-Thursday 27 July

The workshops will comply with the COVID-safe regulations that apply at the time.

We may need to make amendments to the proposed schedule as circumstances
arise, but we will keep you posted about any changes we need to make. Please visit
our website for further details of these workshops and to register:
liturgy.perthcatholic.org.au



REFLECTION

114. Choirs must be diligently promoted, especially in cathedral churches; but
bishops and other pastors of souls must be at pains to ensure that, whenever the
sacred action is to be celebrated with song, the whole body of the faithful may be
able to contribute that active participation which is rightly theirs, as laid down

What does the preceding sentence from Sacrosanctum Concilium mean?

In last month’s Newsletter, | looked at the first part of Article 114 which stated that the
treasury of Sacred Music is to be preserved. | explained how to fulfil what Sacrosanctum
Concilum (SC) asked by giving examples from CWB Il on how to include both traditional
and contemporary music in the liturgy for the Season of Lent.

The sentence reproduced above is the second part of article 114. There are those people
who think choirs should sing everything on their own in the liturgy and that the people
should not sing anything. Then at the opposite extreme there are those people who think
that choirs should not sing anything on their own. Instead that the people should sing
everything there is to sing in the liturgy. Both of these views are incorrect and are not in
keeping with the Church asks of liturgical musicians.

To help us better understand what SC asks and requires, over the next few months | am
going to refer to the General Instruction of The Roman Missal (GIRM). The Mass is divided
into four parts: The Introductory Rites, The Liturgy of the Word, The Liturgy of the Eucharist
and The Concluding Rites. This month we will examine the musical parts of the Mass in the
Introductory Rites which require singing and whether the people should sing them, the
choir on its own or both. Over successive months we will examine the musicals part of the
other three parts of the Mass.

Part of the Mass Category Sung by GIRM Reference
The Entrance Chant Processional Choir and People | #48
Song Cantor and People

People (alone)
Choir (alone)

Sign of the Cross Dialogue Priest/ People #50
Greeting Dialogue Priest/ People #50
The Penitential Act/ Litany Choir and People | #51-52
Lord, have mercy Cantor and People

Priest and People

Sprinkling of Water Song Choir and People | #51
Cantor and People
Gloria Ordinary Chant | People #53
Choir and People
Choir




Part of the Mass Category Sung by GIRM Reference
The Collect Presidential Priest #54
Chant




